EDENTON-CHOWAN BOARD OF EDUCATION

Monday, September 8, 2008, 6:30 pm

Central Office Conference Room

M I N U T E S
The Edenton-Chowan Board of Education met in regular session on Monday, September 8, 2008, 6:30 pm, Central Office Conference Room with the following members present:  Chairman Gene Jordan, John Guard, Gil Burroughs, Jean Bunch, Win Dale, Ricky Browder, and Kay Wright.  Others present were:  Superintendent Allan Smith, Michelle Maddox, Nelle Hyatt, Beebe White, Meredith Brown, Kerri Albertson, Angie Layden, Karen Tynch, Emma Berry, Jenny Wells, Will Crowe, and Harriet Sawyer.
The meeting was called to order by Chairman Gene Jordan.  The invocation was given by Gil Burroughs.

PUBLIC/BOARD DIALOGUE:  Beebe White addressed the board concerning the Parent, Teacher, and Student Organization at John A. Holmes High School.  The organization has formed for the purpose of discussing school issues, organizing activities and raising money for the benefit of the students.  Ms. White invited the board members to come to their next meeting to be held October 13, 2008, 6:00 pm in the media center at the high school.
REPORT:
1.
Kids Voting NC.  Kerri Albertson reported that Kids Voting NC is a private non-profit organization that teaches the foundation of government and civic responsibilities to students.  Edenton-Chowan Schools is the first school in northeast North Carolina to take part in the program. The program duplicates the voting process for students.  Students can accompany their parents to the polling places on election day to take part in the voting experience using a ballot that is similar to their parents. Students will be able to vote online or at school.  The Edenton-Chowan Board of Elections will have a section for the students to vote at each of the polling places.  The school system will receive approximately $2500 for startup fees and supplies.  The program provides lessons and activities for students K-12 that is aligned with the system’s current curriculum on the election process.   
2.
Opening of School Update.  Superintendent Allan Smith told the Board that the opening of school went smoothly.  Several personnel issues have been resolved and all vacancies have been filled.  Guardianship/legal custodian issues with student and their families at the schools.  Dr. Smith stated that he is working with Hackney High’s office  to get procedures in place for guardianship issues that will be system wide so all the schools will be handling this issue the same.  Enrollment figures for the first six days are about the same as the projected enrollment.  Dr. Smith stated that we are looking at the Kindergarten enrollment very closely as the enrollment is more than expected.  Also, ninth grade enrollment is greater than projected.  Dr. Smith stated that this is due to last year’s ninth grade students who are not classified as tenth grade students.
CONSIDER:   
1.
Policy 4100 Maintenance, Review, and Release of Student Records.  The first reading of changes to Policy 4100 was presented at the August 2008 Board of Education meeting.  A motion to approve the changes to Policy 4100 was made by John Guard and seconded by Kay Wright.  The motion passed unanimously.  (Attachment #1)
2.
Policy 4300 Administration of Medication to Students.  The first reading of changes to Policy 4300 was presented at the August 2008 Board of Education meeting.  A motion to approve the changes to Policy 4300 was made by Ricky Browder and seconded by John Guard.  The motion passed unanimously.  (Attachment #2)

3.
2009-2013 Technology Plan.  Nelle Hyatt presented the 2009-2013 Technology Plan for Board approval.  The school system must have an approved Technology Plan by the State to be able to apply for grants and erate.  Each section of the plan must include at least one strategy or objective that address the following: (1) NC public schools will produce globally competitive students, (2) NC public schools will be led by 21st Century professionals, (3) NC public schools students will be healthy and responsible, (4) Leadership will guide innovation in NC public schools, and (5) NC public schools will be governed and supported by 21st Century systems.  A motion to approve the 2009-2013 Technology Plan was made by Gil Burroughs and seconded by Jean Bunch.  The motion passed unanimously.  (Attachment #3)

4.
2008-2009 Budget.  Dr. Smith presented the 2008-2009 Budget for Board approval.  Dr. Smith commented that with the county giving back the expansion appropriation of $112,592 it has allowed us to keep from increasing our fund balance appropriation and to restore the appropriations to the schools for the purchase of instructional materials and supplies.  The total local current expense revenue is $4,590,660.  Expansion items include state mandated salary increases, instructional materials and equipment, and increases in maintenance services due to the increase in energy costs, maintenance supplies, and property insurance.  A motion to approve the 2008-2009 budget was made by John Guard and seconded by Ricky Browder.  The motion passed unanimously.   (Attachment #4)
CONSIDER:
A motion was made by Win Dale, seconded by Jean Bunch and passed unanimously to approve the following items by consent agenda:

1.
Minutes

2.
Personnel  (Attachment #5)

3.
Financial Report  (Attachment #6)
4.
Overnight Trip Notification  (Attachment #7)

BOARD MEMBERS REPORTS/REMARKS:
Win Dale asked that the 2008-2009 Budget could be added to the school system website.  Dr. Smith will have a summary of the budget added to the webpage.  Win Dale also asked about how the school system was going to inform parents of the new features on our new website.  Dr. Smith stated that information would be sent to parents.
Gil Burroughs asked that the school system’s fund balance be available on the webpage so that the public can see how the school system manages their funds.

John Guard suggested that the school system wait until after the audit is presented and then provide a summary of the budget for the website.
Jean Bunch asked Nelle Hyatt if she knew how many households have high speed internet access and how many have dial up access.  Nelle Hyatt stated that approximately 80% have internet connection.  She did not know the number of household that access the internet through dial up connection.

Dr. Smith reminded everyone of the Armory dedication set for Friday, September 12, 2008 beginning at 10:00 am.

Chairman Gene Jordan requested a motion to adjourn the regular session to enter into closed session to discuss personnel.  A motion was made by Kay Wright, seconded by Ricky Browder to adjourn the regular session meeting and enter into closed session to discuss personnel pursuant to North Carolina General Statutes 115C-319 and 115C-321.

The meeting returned to open session with Chairman Gene Jordan calling the meeting to order.

No action was taken.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Gene Jordan, Chairman

Allan T. Smith, Secretary

